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The next STARS meeting will be April 13 at 7:00. 

As a reminder, the meeting is always the second Wednesday of the month.  
Meetings will be held at Walt s until spring.   

AMA and the FAA

 

Volunteers Needed!  
March 2011 - President's Perspective  

The Snow Fly went off pretty well, even with 
the miserable weather, we had 14 folks show up 
and some of us even flew.  Next up will be the 
beginning of our flight schools, with the 
Helicopter School starting on April 19th.  We 
are still in need of a cook for Tuesday evenings.  
This is an easy task and is enormously helpful 
financially to the club.  Also on the agenda for 
April are the Pre-Flight Workshop on the 28th 
and our annual Field Work party on the 30th.  

I would like to thank the folks that have 
volunteered to help the field committee - they 
are Chuck Bronson, Ken Kadish, Herb Moore, 
Dennis Gerber and Ralph Kyle.  This is a great 
start, but please consider volunteering your time.  
The more folks that help out the less everyone 
has to do so please contact Carl Moore at 668-
1684 or carl32609@aol.com to see how you can 
lend a hand - even a couple of hours at a time.      

Hopefully by now you have had a chance to 
read Dave Mathewson's article in the March 
issue of "Model Aviation" and to understand 
the issues AMA is working on for the benefit 

of our hobby.  As I write this over 84,000 
letters have been sent to Congress.  If you have 
not done so yet please take a minute and visit 

the AMA website at 
http://amagov.modelaircraft.org/4077

 

and lend your voice to support AMA. Thanks.  

Chuck  

This is the link for the AMA with the FAA contact 
information.  Take advantage of the links inside. 

 

http://www.modelaircraft.org/aboutama/gov.aspx

  

Please remember Dues are Due!

 

Please give or mail to: 
Bob Rowe 

211 Sedgwick Drive 
Syracuse, NY 13203 

http://amagov.modelaircraft.org/4077
http://www.modelaircraft.org/aboutama/gov.aspx


Secretary s Report:  
The March 2011 STARS regular meeting was 
called to order by STARS President, Chuck LeVine, 
at 7:03 pm.  There were 9 Full members, 4 Associate 
member, 0 youth members, and 0 guests in 
attendance.    

Secretary s Report:  The Secretary s Report from 
the February meeting was submitted.  Motion to 
approve by Peter Seiffert and 2nd by Mike Graham. 
Carried.  

Treasurer s Report:  Bob Rowe  

Treasurer s Report from the February meeting was 
submitted.  Motion to approve by Mike Graham and 
2nd by Howard Blair.  Carried.  

Committee Reports:     

Field Committee:  Carl Moore  

Nothing new to report at this time.  

Plan on a work party for April 30 starting at 0900, 
for general spring clean up  

Thanks to those that have volunteered but more are 
needed this spring and throughout the summer for 
mowing and trimming.  A training class will be held 
on the mower operation.  Date to be announced.  

The beaver trapper is going out this weekend (3/12).  

AMA:  Peter Seiffert, AMA District II, AVP  

The STARS received Gold Leader Club Status again 
for the 6th straight year.  

The letter writing campaign is going well.  More 
than 74K letters have been sent.  Please participate.  
The links for the AMA letter writing campaign are at 
the beginning of the Propwash.  The goal is to get the 
FAA to back off on regulating model aircraft.  

MoST: Peter Seiffert  

As most of you know we have been volunteering at 
the MOST Flight and Space area for almost a year 
now. We are still in need of additional volunteers to 
help on the first Saturday of the month. Please call or 
email if you are interested in this great community 
awareness activity.  

This past month Herb Zigler brought the ARCS 
flight simulator. It turned into a great success. The 
ARCS flight simulator consists of an older computer 
with keyboard and monitor. We had to take in all 
those parts to the MOST and set it up. I have a 5 year 
old laptop if someone would be willing to donate an 
older simulator that would run on an older laptop it 
would make life easier. I had in mind an older   

version of Phoenix or an older version of Real 
Flight that you are no longer using that you may be 
willing to donate to the cause. Please call me at 
635-6370 or email at pseiffe1@twcny.rr.com

 
if you 

are interested.  

Long Range Projects:  

Projects completed: 
- Impound rack upgraded 
- Propane storage cage 
- Fixed pavilion roof with matching shingles. 
- Permanent heater in the pavilion 
- Fence repaired 
 Projects carried over: 
- Outdoor cooking area behind the pavilion 
- Clean out storage shed 
Projects new for 2011: 
- Dredge out ditches 
- Concrete apron at the road 
Your suggestions are needed.  Please bring them 
with you to the next meeting, or e-mail them to 
any of the STARS Officers  

Flight School:  Bob Rowe  

The Heli flight school will reopen on 04/19.  

Fixed Wing School will start on May 12.  

Pre flight check for fixed wing on April 28 at 
Walt s  

Pilot instructor volunteers are needed.  A volunteer 
cook is needed for the flight schools.  

Heli School- A group has been formed to get the 
school more organized.  
Bob Rowe   Dan F. Williams 
Peter Seiffert- Chairman Bruce Throne 
Artie Hughes- Advisor RayStacy- Consultant  

Safety Report:   Peter Seiffert  

Pay attention to the servo requirements of your 
models.  Too small servo selection will yield poor 
performance or failure.  Follow the manufacturers 
recommendation, the LHS recommendation, or   

contact the manufacturer on-line or utilize one of 
the on-line forums.   

Old Business:  

Snow Fly:  

There were 17 in attendance for the Snow Fly.  Bob 
Rowe, Herb Z., and Chuck actually flew despite the 
adverse weather conditions.   



   
STARS Jacket Order: Phil Morgan  

Phil needs just three (3), count them 3!, 
more jacket orders so he can place the order 
with the vendor.  Please get your orders in to Phil.  
The form is in the news letter.  

STARS Hats:  Bob Rowe  

Bob is taking orders for new club hats.  The price is 
$ 15.00  

STARS Web Site:  Howard Blair  

Howard is the new STARS webmaster.  

New Business:  

Fuel Order:  

Please purchase your glow fuel from Walt s.       

New Members:  

One new member- Ralph Goldstrum.  Ralph flies 
Heli.  He is sponsored by Chuck Bronson.  

Motion to accept the new member by Peter Seiffert 
and 2nd by Howard Blair.   Carried.  

Port-A-Potty:  The port-a-potty has been removed 
for the season.  It will be back in the spring.  Thank 
you for using it responsibly.  

Adjournment:    

The January regular monthly meeting of the STARS 
was adjourned at 7:25 pm.  

Secretary, Jeff Wolsley    

Safety Officer Report: Peter Seiffert  

Safety isn t just for the flying field as Peter can attest.  Pete was sporting the latest in fashionable 
wrist/forearm casts at the meeting.  Apparently he wasn t satisfied with flying just airplanes.  He 
wanted to see if he could fly from his icy roof.  Bad batteries, lost signal, dumb thumbs, or a 
combination of these, re-kitted Peter s arm.  Better luck next time.  

The moral to the story- Stay off of your icy roof!     

Safety is everyone's concern! 
Peter Seiffert, Safety Officer                       

Please get your dues in.  The dues can be paid at the monthly STARS Meeting, or sent to the STARS 
Treasurer.  Two month s late fee ($ 20.00) assessed. 
Bring your dues to the next meeting or- 
Send Your Dues to: Bob Rowe, 211 Sedgwick Drive, Syracuse, NY.  13203 

 



  
Calendar of March-May Events: Editor s Note- Also watch your e-mail for sudden changes to events like 
cancellations or re-scheduling due to weather.  

March 12-   Central Penn R/C Flea Market   
Lebanon, PA. 

March 19- Canandaigua Sky Chiefs Auction and 
swap meet.  Canandaigua, NY 

April 9- Flaps R/C swap meet and Auction, 
Waterloo, NY  

Indoor helicopter flying at Walt s- Starts on 
Wednesday October 6th for the indoor season. 
Helicopter nights will be Wednesday and Thursday 
from 5:00 pm until 8:30 pm. The landing fee is $5.00, 
there is also a per year pass available. 
October 28- The indoor helicopter league starts. 
For any additional information contact Walt's Hobby 
453-2291

Flight Schools- STARS Flight Schools Start again in April.    
Fixed wing pre-flight inspection is April 28th at Walt s    
Fixed Wing Flight School starts on May 12th    

Heli Flight School starts on April 19tth.  

MOST Volunteer Schedule- Please contact Peter Seiffert to volunteer.  The first Saturday of 
each month from 10:30 to 3:00. 
The next presentation is April 2nd.  Please volunteer.  

Please visit the AMA DistrictII website for additional information on these and other events.  

Indoor flying at the Oswego YMCA Armory-  Indoor 
flying has stated at the armory.  I do not have a formal 
time schedule.  Tim Pease is not running the program 
this year.  

Mark Lytle here, I will be taking care of the indoor flying this 
year for Hawks and I do appreciate you putting the info in the 
Propwash for members to see. Currently we are flying every 
Tuesday night from 7:15 to 9:30 pm at the Oswego Armory 

and will until 3/31 -- I only have 2 Saturday dates at this time 
and they are 11/27 and 12/11 from 3:30 to 7:30pm. I will 
forward over the rest of the Saturday dates as I get them 
from the Y. Thanks again for your generosity in posting this 
to your club,   

Mark Lytle 
Hawks RC Jr Aviators - Secretary 

Advertisements:  
Items FOR SALE:  
Arrow 3 with OS 40 engine 
Cessna 182 with OS 40 engine 
Super Decathlon with OS 60 engine 
AeroStar 40 with OS 40 engine 
Carl Goldberg Cub, partially completed, needs covering, 79 

 

wing span  

OS 70 4 cyl. Surpass engine, New in Box 
Wing jig  

Assorted hardware for building, 2 flight boxes with lots of 
props  

If anyone is interested in any of the above items, you can 
contact:  

Keith Barnes (former member of the STARS club) 
315-622-1826 
8 Golf Lane Rd 
Liverpool, NY       

FOR SALE: If you want to list modeling items for sale, R/C services offered, or a really neat R/C  web site, 
this would be a good spot.  Free for members.  Send your advertisement by e-mail to jwolsley@ix.netcom.com.  
Please put STARS ADVERTISEMENT in the subject line.  



A REALLY COOL WEBSITE- Thanks to Rick Colvin 
for pointing this out at the June 2009 meeting- For those 
of you who ever wanted to learn how to make a fiberglass 
plug and molds, this is the guy to check out.  Even if the 
plane in the project doesn t interest you, the education 
from the process may.   If the YouTube hyperlink doesn t work, 
copy the following URL into your browser line and click go.  It s 
up over 1150 videos now.  Bob is currently building an F-105 on 
commission to help fund the B-1 project.   Maiden flight is next.  
Bob expects to maiden the F105 this month.  His Dad has had 
some health issues recently so Bob is delaying the maiden until his 
Dad can be there too.  Kit production for 12+ kits will begin 
shortly after.  His partners have rented a location for making the 
kits.  How To Build A B-1 Bomber 10 Minutes At a Time 

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HqTKJU6PlkA&feature=channel_page

 

This is the link to the web site- http://www.b1modelproject.com/

  

Tom Catalino pointed out this site recently.  An excellent site for Lipo battery info-  
http://sites.google.com/site/tjinguytech/charging-how-tos/balance-connectors

  

Peter Seiffert sent along the following web site- www.servodatabase.com/servos/all

  

Mike Graham has a torque conversion chart-    

The Link for the AMA is: 
http://www.modelaircraft.org/

  

The link for the AMA DII Calendar is:  
http://www.amadistrictii.org/amajoom/index.php?option=com_events&Itemid=56&task=view_month&month=3&year=2011

  

The link for the club yahoo users group is: 
http://groups.yahoo.com/group/stars_club_members/

  

(Don t forget to sign in)  

The link for the STARS club home page at DII is 
http://www.amadistrictiistars.org/

  

The Propwash News Letter is also available at YAHOO GROUPS.  The current news letter and previous 
years/months are viewable and printable from there.  

Please contact Mike Graham tanjmg82@aol.com to join the STARS Yahoo group.  Send Mike an email 
asking to join from your preferred email account.  Mike will then reply with an invite to join the group.  The 
invitation contains the links and instructions necessary to join.   

Servo Torque 
Conversion Chart.pdf

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HqTKJU6PlkA&feature=channel_page
http://www.b1modelproject.com/
http://sites.google.com/site/tjinguytech/charging-how-tos/balance-connectors
http://www.servodatabase.com/servos/all
http://www.amadistrictii.org/amajoom/index.php?option=com_events&Itemid=56&task=view_month&month=3&year=2011
http://groups.yahoo.com/group/stars_club_members/
http://www.amadistrictiistars.org/


 

STARS Field Satellite photo   



 

Please note- This is the previous order form.  Add $ 5.00 to each of the above prices for 2011 
dollars.  Phil M. says that will cover the cost increase for this year.  Thank you. 



 





 



  



 



  
STARS Field Safety Rules 



                      

Plane Propwash
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